
Circular No 13/P & G/2021-22 

SOUTH POINT SCHOOL 

NOTICE : NURSERY – TRANSITION 

Dear Parents, 

We hope your little ones have settled down in their new classes. 

 

Since the menace of the pandemic still looms large, we are presently unable to start physical classes. 

Considering the difficult circumstances, we are planning to continue with the virtual mode of teaching 

until normalcy returns and the government allows schools to reopen. We have been uploading weekly 

worksheets for various subjects on MS Teams. You have also been helping your children in turning in 

their work to enable our teachers to correct them and give a feedback of the same. 

 

For holistic learning, both teaching and testing have to go hand in hand. Hence along with teaching, 

we will be evaluating what has been assimilated by your wards. Since the evaluation process will be a 

continuous one, students will be marked on class performance as well. This evaluation system has been 

adopted mainly to help parents and teachers track the academic progress of each child.  

 

Kindly note that in the academic session 2021-2022, we will have two terms. Therefore, a Report Card 

will be issued at the end of each term, which will reflect your ward’s progress in each term of this 

academic session.  

 

We assure you that the assessment process will be simple and we request you not to be anxious. It will 

be a process by which the parents, teachers and the learner will understand how much of the concepts 

taught have been assimilated. We request you to help us to assess our students in an ethical manner. 

After all, our common aim is to help our young ones in character-building and not only in achieving 

academic excellence. 

 

Thank you for your unstinting support. 

 

 

Principal  

 

05.05.2021 


